Republic of the Philippines -

Department of Education
Region 4-A CALABARZON
Province of Quezon
DIVISION OF TAYABAS CITY
Tayabas City

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No.Zl| ,s. 2017

TO: ALL PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SCHOOL HEADS

FROM: CATHERINE/P. TALAVERA, Ph.D%
OIC - Schools Division Superintend

SUBJECT: FILIPINO VALUES MONTH

DATE: November 8, 2017

1. Pursuant to the DepEd Memorandum No. 177, s. 2017 entitled Observance of the
Filipino Values Month, the City Schools Division of Tayabas will hold its 2017 School-Based
Filipino Values Month within the days of November 2017 with the theme: “Kahinahunan at
Katatagan Tugon sa Makabago at Mapanghamong Panahon”.

2. All schools, both public and private are enjoined to hold meaningful, simple and doable
activities related to Filipino Values such as, but not limited to, creative arts exhibits, posters
and slogan making, poem, song or jingle and story composition, symposia or seminars, giving
recognition for exemplary behavior among others, as a way to manifest and advocate core
Filipino Values of Maka-Diyos, Maka-tao, Makakalikasan, at Makabansa

3. School heads shall submit to the Division office, on or before December 6, 2017
(Wednesday), report that captures impact of the Observance of the Filipino Values Month,
which comprehensively describe the general nature of activities conducted, involvement of
stakeholders, observation/findings, issues/concerns and recommendation.

4. Financial requirement for the Observance shall be charged against local funds subject

to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. Additional funding may be sourced
out from various education stakeholders.
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5. For more information, all concerned may contact Joseph Jay U. Aureada, EPS In-
charge of Values Education at CP no. 0999-809-5977.

6. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum to all concerned is earnestly desired.
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